July 9, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Division, ARHRL

FROM:  Lisa A. Lowery, Co-Chair, Mid-term Bargaining Team, 

                  AFGE Council 222

SUBJECT:  Establishment of the Office of Affordable Housing Preservation           


Below please find the Council’s preliminary proposals for the proposed subject reorganization.  

1. Relocation, Separation and Downgrade:  No employee will be involuntarily relocated, separated or downgraded as a result of the establishment of the subject office.

2. Supplement 39 – Operating Protocols:  Management agrees that Supplement 39 – Operating Protocols will be applicable to employees affected by the creation of the subject office.

3. Local Bargaining:  Any impact not negotiated or proposed for negotiation at the National level may be the subject of bargaining at the local level upon the local union’s request.

4. Bargaining Unit – No employee will be removed from the bargaining unit as a result of the establishment of this office and all non-managerial positions will be returned to the bargaining unit..

5. Details:  Management agrees that details will be accomplished in accordance with Articles 13 and 14 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement.

6. Copies of Supplements:  Management agrees to provide all members of this negotiation team with a copy of this signed supplement within 30 days.

7. Positions and Promotions:  Management agrees there will be no adverse impact on employees’ upward mobility or career ladder positions or promotions.

8. San Francisco Employees:  Management agrees that the employees outstationed in San Francisco will continue to be members of AFGE Local 476.

9. Reasonable Accommodations:  Management agrees that any Reasonable Accommodation request that has been previously approved will remain in force.

10. Leave Requests:  Management agrees that any leave requests that have already been approved will not be rescinded.

These are preliminary proposals only, and the union reserves the right to bargain or amend or add proposals, in accordance with Article 5.  Council President, Carolyn Federoff, or myself will notify you upon the selection of the Chief Negotiator for Union.

